October Newsletter

Board of Management
 At our most recent Board meeting, our annual review of our Health and Safety Statement, Code of Behaviour, Anti Bullying Policy and Child Safeguarding Statement and Risk Assessment took place.  All of these policies are available for parents to view on our school website and on our school noticeboard just inside the main entrance.  
The Board would like to thank all parents for their cooperation while some building works are being carried out on the school building over the coming weeks.  The next meeting of our Board of Management will take place on 19th November. Please find attached a summary of matters raised at our most recent BOM meeting.
School Closure
The school will be closed, for all pupils, on Friday 4th October to facilitate staff training in the new Primary Maths Curriculum.

St. Mary’s Harvest Festival

St. Mary’s Harvest Festival will take place next  Sunday, 6th October.   It has become a tradition for the boys and girls to decorate some of the church windows with  the wonderful harvest produce we have around us.  1st to 3rd classes will go up to the church next Thursday to decorate the windows. We would ask all classes to bring in items to decorate the windows: such as, vegetables, flowers, fruit…. etc. 
Good News Noticeboard
Have you some good news to tell us? If your child has some GOOD NEWS to tell us, we would be delighted to place it on the wall near the main entrance. Perhaps your child has won a race, entered a competition or has some Good News to share about their families. We would be delighted to share in your good news. Please encourage your child to share their news with the school community.
Wellbeing Wednesdays
 Thank you for all of your wonderful submissions for Wellbeing Wednesday last month. Remember, that Wellbeing Wednesdays is an ideal opportunity to spend family time together. Our next Wellbeing Wednesday will take place on Wednesday 23rd October.
Wellbeing programme

Happy Hour will continue each Wednesday afternoon for a further 9 weeks this term, for 1st to 6th classes. The boys and girls are divided into small groups and work on various programmes such as ART,  Music, Teambuilding exercises and Cookery..etc. We hope that the boys and girls enjoy this experience and we welcome any feedback.

Parents’ Association-Annual General Meeting

The Parents’ Association AGM will be held on Monday 7th October at 8.30pm. It will be held in person in the school and we hope as many families as possible will be in attendance.

Please also find attached details of a Fundraising initiative which will be taking place this term.
Parent /Teacher Consultations

Parents Teacher Consultations will take place on Tuesday 22nd and Wednesday 23rd October.   All parents will be given your allocated date and time over the next few days.
School Activities
Panto in University College Limerick
 Every second year, all pupils in the school go to the pantomime in UL. We are delighted that we will be going again this year on Tuesday 17th December. The cost of this trip will be
 €28. We are required to make payment in full in early October, therefore, we are asking for you to complete the consent form and  send in to your child’s teacher with the payment as soon as possible. If your child is not going to attend, please let us know by  Thursday 3rd October.

 Maths Week

Maths Week Ireland will be held on the 12th October – 20th October 2024. Maths Week Ireland is an all-island initiative promoting positive attitudes towards maths and highlighting the importance of maths in our lives. We look forward to  the boys and girls completing  various maths’ activities throughout this week.
Soccer training will continue on the 2nd & 9th October.

 French classes
French classes will commence on Thursday 3rd October for 2nd to 6th classes and will run for 10 weeks.   We are delighted to welcome back Mrs Patricia Quigley  to take these classes.

 Gaelic Football continues each Thursday. Please ensure all children have gum shields and are wearing the correct footwear.
Hallowe’en dress up 
On Friday 25th October, all pupils have been invited to dress up in Hallowe’en costumes.   We would ask that pupils do not wear scary masks as we do not wish to frighten any of the small children. 
Diocesan Schools' Service

4th, 5th & 6th class pupils will attend the Diocesan Schools’ Service on Thursday 17th October. This will take place during the school day. We would ask 4th, 5th & 6th class parents to complete the attached consent form and return to the school as soon as possible.
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 Gaelic football Blitz

 On Tuesday 15th October, 2nd & 3rd classes will participate in a Gaelic Football Blitz in Nenagh C.B.S. Please ensure your child has their gumshield and a change of socks and dry footwear on this day.

 Library Visits
 We are most fortunate to have our Library in such close proximity to the school. On Tuesday 15th October, 4th, 5th and 6th classes will visit Nenagh Library for a workshop with Eanna Ní Lámha and on Monday 7th October 1st, 2nd & 3rd classes will visit the library for a workshop with Wayne O’Conner. We hope that the boys and girls enjoy these events.
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Nenagh College STEM Day
 On Wednesday 9th October , 6th class pupils are invited to attend a taster day in Nenagh College. Pupil will walk down to the college at 9.30am and return at approximately 2.00pm. If you are satisfied for your child to attend this day, please complete the attached consent form.
 

 Social Media Platforms
Don’t forget to take a look at our Instagram page to see what the boys and girls have been doing since the beginning of the school term.
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Can you help us?
As you will be aware, funding for  our school is not sufficient to cover the cost of caretaking, therefore, we greatly rely on people’s goodwill. We would love to make the courtyard area in the middle of the school into an outdoor classroom. Ideally we would like to remove the tyres which contain flowers out to our school garden, put in some benches .

We need your help to
· Remove the tyres from the courtyard and place them in the  garden area at the rear of the school.

· Fix up the raised beds  at the rear of the school which need a little bit of T.L.C
· General tidy up of school garden
Visits to the classroom
 We were, also, asking for parents from different cultures to come in and visit each classroom for 20-30 minutes each month to read a story in a different language or teach the children a few words in  the language you grew up with, maybe bake a traditional dish from another country. We are open to suggestions! Ideally we would love to set up a rota, whereby we had a volunteer to come into the classrooms once a month.

If you are able to help in anyway with any of the above, please contact Mrs Maher  by email or by telephone 0860578538.
Dates for your Diary
· 3rd October- Notify your child’s teacher if they will not be attending Pantomime.

· 3rd October- decorating Church windows for Harvest

· 3rd October- French classes commence 2nd to 6th classes

· 4th October- School closure for all pupils

· 2nd & 9th October Soccer for all classes

· 7th October -Library visit 1st, 2nd & 3rd
· 7th October- Parents’ Association AGM 

· 9th October – Nenagh College Stem Day 6th class 
· 12th -20th October- Maths Week

· 15th October-Library Visit 4th, 5th & 6th

· 15th October -Gaelic Football League 2nd & 3rd  

· 17th October -Diocesan Schools’ Service 4th, 5th & 6th 
· 22nd & 23rd October- Parent Teacher Consultations

· 23rd October- Wellbeing Wednesday
· 25th October –Hallowe’en Dress up
Diocesan Schools’ Service
Dear Parents/Guardians,

The Diocesan Schools’ Service will take place in Saint Mary’s Cathedral in Limerick on Thursday 17th October at 11.30a.m. Our 4th, 5th and 6th class pupils are invited to attend.

Pupils will come to school as normal with their school bags and a packed lunch. Collection time will also be at the normal time. We will travel to Limerick by bus.
A collection will be taken up during the service for the I.S.P.P.C. if anybody wishes to contribute.
If you consent for your child to attend the Diocesan Schools’ Service please fill in the attached consent form and return to your child’s teacher as soon as possible.

Yours sincerely,

Shirley Maher

----------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------

Consent Form

I consent for my child(ren) __________________________ to attend the Diocesan Schools’

Service on Friday 17th October.

Signed: ____________________________________              Date: ___________________
Consent Form for Panto on Tuesday 17th December  in U.L.
I consent for my child(ren) __________________________ to attend the Panto in UL on

Tuesday 17th December and enclose the payment of

.

Signed: ____________________________________              Date: _________________
----------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------
Consent Form for Nenagh College Stem Day- 6th class only
I consent for my child__________________________ to attend  Nenagh College Stem Day on  Wednesday 9th October.

Signed: ____________________________________              Date: ___________________
Dear Parents.

 As part of our Fundraising projects this year, we will be launching the sale of planners. This

was a project discussed last year and was initiated by Heather Healy, a parent in the school. A

tremendous amount of work has been put into organising this by Heather and Katy Grosse,

and we are most grateful to them for all of  their hard work. 

Please find below a link which shows  a selection of  inserts from the planner:
https://www.canva.com/design/DAGRGX_qmYE/G_s3V1Be_OFBxfXXvFzclw/view?utm_c

ontent=DAGRGX_qmYE&amp;utm_campaign=designshare&amp;utm_medium=link&amp;utm_source=editor
The initial cost of each planner will be €25, however, you may personalise an additional

section of up to 120 pages for an additional €5. This is an ideal Christmas present for all. 

 As I am sure you will appreciate, we need to know the approximate quantity to print and

order; therefore , if you are interested in ordering a planner or two, please complete the

attached order form and return to the school office with payment included. A separate order

form must be completed for each planner. Please place the order form(s) and money, in a

clearly marked envelope marked PLANNER, by Monday 21st October.

We greatly appreciate everyone&#39;s ongoing support of the school. If you have any further

queries in relation to the above or would like to view a planner, a prototype containing all

insert options can be viewed at the school between, 13.40 and 14.40 daily, from Heather.

 

Yours sincerely,

Kirsten Bayly- Parker- Chairperson Parents’ Association
